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                        COASTAL PLAIN LEPC GENERAL MEETING

                          September 19, 2019
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas.

Art Munsell – Port of CC
David Krebs – Board Member
Gary Moore – Board Member

Ann Bryan – SPC E911
Jeff Morris – Portland FD
Scott Marion – Portland FD   Dan Watkins – GCGV
Brett Emerson – GCGV
Robert Edwards – SPCWD 

Lynn Pearce – Aransas Pass
David Dorn – RTFC
Oscar Rivera – Board Member

Victor Cano – Cheniere
Carrie DeLeon – TriCo EMS
Dan Gibson – Taft VFD

Marty Wind – KLUX
Nathan Kelley – AP FD
Scott Rasor – Phillips 66
Clara Rieder – SPCHD
Dan Smith – Sinton ISD
Ronald Williams – Refugio FD

Sylvia Marquez – SPC Safety
Roger Smith – Dow/Seadrift PL
Danielle Hale – PCCA       JoAnn Ehmann – IPB/IDBVFD
Tiffany Berry – PCCA
Gus Lopez – Chemours
  Bill Ross – TCEQ
Brandy Garcia Torres – Sinton EMS 
Bob Blaschke – Board Member

Evan Lytle – Air Liquide
Tracy Nytrai TLC/Physicians Premiere
Brandon Villegas – MPD

Thodd Thurmond – MPD
Beth Becerra – GCGV
Aaron Putnam – Sinton PD

Jennifer Lambden – OxyChem
Samanda Hernandez – SPC Imm.
Adrian Ramirez – Mathis VFD

Stacey Tate 
Joshua Carrillo – UPRR
Macy Culpepper – SPC OEMS 
Steven Loving – SPC SO

I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m. He thanked everyone for being in attendance and said it is good to see a full room. He asked everyone to introduce themselves. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the July General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by Rick McLester and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: Sara Williams said there is currently $37,289.94 in the bank. Her and Macy have been meeting with CPA Noel Snedeker the past couple of months. He has completed the financial audit, however there was some miscommunication and he was not put on the agenda for this meeting. He will give his full report at the November Executive meeting. David Krebs made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by Ronald Williams and the motion passed.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera – said they have been having meetings with the City of Corpus and Nueces County about the annexation properties and jurisdiction boundaries, who will respond etc. Oscar said until this issue is resolved they will continue to respond. In January the T25 System will be changing. If you have new radios they will be programmable, older radios will not. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. Rick said Rickey is between Florida and Houston trying to get home through the aftermath of Tropical Storm Imelda. So keep him in your prayers. Brandon said once all the upgrades have been done he would like the LEPC to have a Communications Drill.




  





3.       Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley – said they had a Fire Chiefs meeting today. The first topic was the annexation discussions with industry and Corpus. The next topic was the Mutual Aid Agreement. There were two drafts, one was for San Patricio County departments only and the other was Tri County like the LEPC, with multiple fire departments and counties.  They voted and decided to go with a Tri County Mutual Aid Agreement. Seven Fire Departments signed the agreement and he still needs to get it out to Odem, Sinton and Gregory. They are also working on an inventory list of equipment for a resource data base that will be available to all Fire Chiefs to share. This will help in case one needs to borrow resources from another.  Ronald Williams said thank you to everyone that helped with Refugio County fires in August. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he had nothing to report.   
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – introduced herself. The CBRAC general meeting was yesterday and they discussed with law enforcement, fire departments and emergency management how to identify and know your vulnerable population. CBRAC will also be hosting Stop the Bleed classes. On October 15th they will be conducting an infectious disease tabletop at Spohn Memorial. This is a regional drill and they will be looking into how to ID risks coming from the Port. We are still in Hurricane season so be prepared, encourage notification systems and have your plans in place. ZIKA is still a threat so continue to watch out for mosquitos. Emerging health issues are leprosy, measles, TB, Hepatitis and she encourages immunizations. There has been an influx of Strep and Bronchitis. Flu season is off to a slow start but they have seen some positives for Flu A & B. Please get your flu shots. Physicians Premier is giving flu shot to the public until they are gone. David Krebs said he has heard there might not be enough vaccines for their annual health fair. Tracy assured him there is no shortage and if they do run low he can get more from her. Tracy said hot topics right now are Pulmonary Disease and E-Cigarette Vaping. There have been five hundred vaping related illness and seven deaths in the US. There is currently an Opioid Epidemic. This time of the year brings sports related head/brain injuries. On October 29th at 6:00 pm is Mental Health First Aid for Fire and EMS at the Hook and Ladder in Aransas Pass. You can get the link for more information from her or Macy. They are still waiting on the Ambu Bus. There are several Veteran organizations that will assist veterans with safety, medical appointments, etc. If you know of any veterans who may need assistance, please contact Tracy so she can get them the assistance they deserve. Patricia Arnold will give a presentation on Critical Incident Debriefing for First Responders at the next meeting 
6.      Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez – said he had nothing to report at this time. 
 7.    Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – said he reported at the last meeting they had an increase of $5,000 in the bank. This meeting we have a $10,000 increase. They paid the CPA the first installment of $2,500. The finances are looking good right now.


                      

  
  8.     Training –  RJ Thomas – said they have an IC 300/400 class this fall but not all the details have been worked out since they lost one of their employees John Morris. Dewitt County will be having on sight NFPA training October 5 – 6. He spoke about the cyber-attacks in August. FEMA is doing IT Surveys to anyone with SHSP Grants. On October 11th there will be an Infragard meeting at Del Mar West Campus in Room 100 at 10:00 am. He had handouts about TDEM Legislative Actions and what areas the bills affect. Rick McLester said September is the month to update your NIMS training. He said if the state comes in for anything the first two or three questions are going to be “is our plan state certified and are you NIMS compliant.” He said he is not trying to be the NIMS Police but make sure you are compliant. Sara said on October 9 – 10 there will be a Disaster Recovery Public Assistance Class and a Disaster Recovery for Senior Citizens Class. Roger Smith said there will be a Safe Digging Seminar on October 3rd at the Richard Borchard Fairgrounds. You can register online at www.coastalbendcan.org.   
IV. Action Items. There were no Action Items. 
V. Special Topics: There were no special topics. 
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is November 21, 2019. 
VII. Public Comments: Brandon said everyone here in this room makes these meetings successful. He encourages you to bring a friend to the next meeting. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Steven Loving made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Rick McLester. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:10 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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